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Are you graduating or have you graduated? 
 Do you have a graduate in your family? 

We want to celebrate! 

Preschool through Grad School, share your accomplishments (or the accomplishments 
of your family member) with your church family! 

Please contact Jessica in the CUMC office, (909) 624-9021 or 
churchoffice@claremontumc.info by Wednesday, June 6 to let her know the details: 
name, which school, future plans. 

WeΩll celebrate in worship on June 10 and share the graduatesΩ details in the June 13 
issue of ¢ƘŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ. 

Class of 2018 
Graduate Recognition! 

Sunday, June 10 

9:30 a.m. during worship 
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As members and friends of Claremont UMC, we support the church with our prayers, 

our presence, our gifts, our service, and our witness. 

Our Prayers...  
Please Remember: 
To publish someone on the public prayer list, she/he needs to give consent to be published.  
Remember to ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ updated on your loved ones on the prayer list, (909) 
624-9021 or churchoffice@claremontumc.info.  Thank you. 

Unwillingly Absent 

We list all temporarily or permanently homebound persons and their caregivers who are a part 
of Claremont United Methodist Church.  This reminds us that they are a part of this church, 
and would be here if they could.   

Dixie Allen, Myrtle Atkins; Jeanne Avera; Merrell Baker; Jean Bogus; Jay Carlisle; Elizabeth Clarke; 
Betty Cramer; Lila Haage; Dorothy Hartzler; Ginny Johnson; Orion Morrison; Judy Moser; Ruby   
Richardson; Don & Constance Waddell. 

New to the Prayer List 

Bob Began ({ŀǾŀƴƴŀƘ /ƘŀƭƛŦƻǳȄΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Insar Gohar, Uzma & Aaima Insar (ǘǊƛǇ 
ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ tŀƪƛǎǘŀƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ) 
Allison Martin (.ŜǧŜ /ƻǊƴŜǊΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 

Joe Pacheco (/ƭŀȅ .ŀǊǊŜǧΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ) 
Philippine Central Conference 
Angola, Mozambique, Lesotho, Namibia, South Africa, Swazi-
land (²ƻǊƭŘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ /ƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ WǳƴŜ ф) 

CUMC Members 

Abraham Alobaidi & Family 
Myrtle Atkins 
Vivien & Dick Bruner (ƘŜŀƭǘƘ) 
Bob Fukada (ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ WŀǇŀƴ) 
The Haage Family 
Andy Hubbard 
Ginny Johnson 
Laura & Lottie Lilley-Coles 
John Regan (ƘŜŀƭǘƘ) 

Our Prayers and Condolences are with !ǊŘȅǎ IǳƴǘŜǊΤ .ŜǘƘΣ wƻƎŜǊΣ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴΣ wȅŀƴΣ ŀƴŘ {Ŝŀƴ /ƻƴƴƻǊΤ 

ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ as they mourn the death of Ken Hunter on May 20, 2018.  A memorial service for Ken will be 
Saturday, June 9 ŀǘ 11:00 a.m. at Mt. San Antonio Gardens ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Assembly. 

Friends and Family of CUMC Members 

Alannah ({ŀǾŀƴƴŀƘ /ƘŀƭƛŦƻǳȄΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
Karon (ŦǊƻƳ /ŀǘƘȅ {ƻƭǘŜǊƻ) 
Mercedes & All Children in Poverty (ŦǊƻƳ /ŀǘƘȅ {ƻƭǘŜǊƻ) 
Mike (!ƴŘȅ ϧ /ŀƴŘȅ IǳōōŀǊŘΩǎ ǎƻƴ) 
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Sarah, Rueben, & baby Adriel (ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ aŀǊƛŜ {ƻƭǘŜǊƻ) 
Dean Clemena ([ŜǎƭƛŜ .ƛƎƭƛƴΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ) 
Dios es Amor (/¦a/Ωǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ¢ƛƧǳŀƴŀ) 
Helen Dyson ([ƛƴŘŀ {ƘŜƭŘƻƴΩǎ ƳƻƳ) 
Elliott Hastings (¢ƘƻƳ !ǊƳǎǘǊƻƴƎΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Health, Success, Peace for All 
Julie Hernandez (DŜƴŜ .ƻǳǝƭƛŜǊΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ) 
Improved Relations between Races 
Bansy Johnson (CǊŀƴŎŜǎ DƛƭŦǊȅΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ) 
Marlene Kirk (tŀǳƭŀ IǳƛΩǎ ƭƻƴƎ-ǝƳŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ) 
Leaders of All Nations (ŎŜŀǎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǾƛƻƭŜƴŎŜ ϧ ƘŀǘŜ) 
Love in the World 
Loved Ones of Lila Chick 
Military Members 
Nathan Nieto & mom, Mary Jean (bŀǘƘŀƴ ƛǎ [Ŝƻ bƛŜǘƻΩǎ ǎƻƴ) 
Bishop Karen Oliveto & The Way Forward 
Sandra Padilla (ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƭŀƳŜƴƻ CŀƳƛƭȅ) 
Peace: in the hearts of our leaders, among all peoples 
Peacekeepers in Israel & Palestine  
The People of Afghanistan, Egypt, Iraq, Syria, Yemen, Myanmar, Sierra 
Leone & Liberia 
Michelle Richardson (9Ř ϧ 9ŘƛǘƘ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ) 
Arthur Scott (ŦǊƻƳ !ƴƴŀ ϧ bŀǘŀǎƘŀ {Ŏƻǧ) 
Mary Stovall (bŀƴŎȅ DƻƻŘƳŀƴΩǎ Ŏƻǳǎƛƴ) 
Mark VanVolkenburg ([ƻǩŜ [ƛƭƭŜȅ-/ƻƭŜǎΩ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ) 
Victims of Violence 
Pete & Tabi Vogel (5ǿƛƎƘǘ ±ƻƎŜƭΩǎ ǎƻƴ ϧ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ) 
Joan & Irwin Weiss ([ŀǳǊŀ [ƛƭƭŜȅ-/ƻƭŜǎΩ ƳƻƳ ϧ ǎǘŜǇŘŀŘ) 
All Facing Deportation 
The Homeless & Hungry 
Those Struggling with Addiction, with Finances, with Mental Health 

Our Presenceé 

5/20/18: 168 
5/27/18: 181 
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Our Gifts, Service, Witnessé 

The άAfterέ People: 

Stephen Ministers Provide Care in LifeΩs Crises 
ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ CƛǎƘŜǊ ƻŦ YƛƴƎǎǇƻǊǘΣ ¢bΤ 
ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ aŀǊȅ .ŜŎƪ 
 

Just call Stephen Ministers the άŀƊŜǊέ people— 
...ŀƊŜǊ you find the pink slip in whatΩs now your final paycheck; 
...ŀƊŜǊ the doctors have said thereΩs nothing more they can do; 
...ŀƊŜǊ the relationship ends, but the wounds are still bleeding; 
...ŀƊŜǊ family and friends have heard your story one too many times, but you still need to talk it out. 
 

ThatΩs when the Stephen Ministers step in.  Stephen Ministers are congregation members who have  
been trained to offer Christian support to people struggling through a difficult time.  άA Stephen    
Minister is somebody whoΩs going to walk beside you during a time of need.  If you want to talk, theyΩll 
listen.  If you want prayer, theyΩll pray.  If you just want to sit there and cry, thatΩs fine too.έ 
 

If you need more information about CUMCΩs Stephen Ministers, contact Annabel Unland,                 
hunland@aol.com or Rev. Martha Morales, marthacumc@gmail.com. 

Celebrating CUMCΩs Fifteenth Immigration Clinic 
 

On June 16 we will be hosting our fifteenth Immigration Information  
Clinic.  It is a time to celebrate.  This ministry has been ongoing for the 
past several years, and we plan to keep making it available just as long as 
there is a need. 
 

The clinics have two main thrusts.  The first is to offer free legal           
consultations to people who are without documents.  The second is to 
help with citizenship papers for those who qualify. 
 

We are so fortunate to have strong congregational support.  Many of you 
have been clinic volunteers or have made financial contributions to help 
sustain the program.  We can always use more volunteers, so if youΩve 

been considering the possibility, nowΩs the time.  It is a truly rewarding experience. 
 

In addition to church and community volunteers, we have lawyers who give of their time as well.  The 
attorney who has been our mainstay through these years is Jed Leano.  We will be introducing Jed to the 
congregation during worship on June 10. 
 

Thank you, CUMC, for supporting us so faithfully. 
tŀƳ .ǳƴŎŜΣ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ /ǊŜŀǝǾŜ tŜŀŎŜƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
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Adult Ministries Corner 
 

Reading the Bible Together, a weekly Bible study, led by the Rev. 
Martha Morales, meets Wednesday mornings from 9:45-10:45 
a.m. in Room 2.  All are welcome! 
 

άMenΩs Enrichment Groupέ gathers on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday morning of each month for food, 
fellowship, individual sharing, and devotional study.  (Upcoming meetings will be June 13, 27, July 11).  
Our devotional study is using the book tǳōƭƛŎ CŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ !ŎǝƻƴΥ Iƻǿ ǘƻ ¢Ƙƛƴƪ /ŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅΣ 9ƴƎŀƎŜ ²ƛǎŜƭȅ 
ŀƴŘ ±ƻǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ LƴǘŜƎǊƛǘȅ.  We meet in the main dining room of Mt. San Antonio Gardens at 8:00 a.m. till 
9:30.  More information – get an invitation card from Abraham Alobaidi, Bill Beck, Carl Williams, Dale 
Smith, Dave Harshman, Dick Tipping, Frank Cookingham, Harold Unland, John Regan, John Tate, Ron 
Harrington, and Thom ArmstrongΧ 
 

Book Group: ƳŜŜǘǎ on the fourth Monday, June 25, 7:00 p.m. in the Narthex.  The book for June is 
aǳǎǘŀǊŘ {ŜŜŘ by Laila Ibrahim.  Leader: Dwight Vogel.  Please come, even if you are not able to finish 
the book.  All are welcome!  Contact: Peggy Williams & Wilma McLeod 
  

Serenity Small Group 
 DƻŘΣ ƎǊŀƴǘ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊŜƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΣ 
  ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ L ŎŀƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎŘƻƳ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ 
If you face situations that this prayer may help, you are invited! 
The next meeting will be announced soon!  Stay tuned! 

Newcomers are always welcome! 
Contact: Martha Morales: (909) 624-9021 

Sharon Rhodes Wickett to Receive the Mildred Hutchinson Award 

ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ {ƻŎƛŀƭ !Ŏǝƻƴ όaC{!ύ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ŀǘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ 
/ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ.  The MFSA dinner is on Friday, June 15 at 5:00 p.m. at 
the University of Redlands. 
Tickets are $25 and can be purchased at www.cal-pacmfsa.org.  We are so 
excited for our former Pastor, Sharon! 

Girl Scout Silver Project 
Nora Logsdon is renovating two of our Sunday school rooms 
for her Girl Scout Silver project.  Please stop by  on Sunday 
mornings to see her idea board in the narthex.  Renovations 
will be completed by the time Sunday school resumes in           
September!  Nora will be collecting donations after Sunday 
worship services for the next  several weeks.  Suggested       
donations include gift cards (LoweΩs, Amazon, Staples) or  
money to purchase supplies.  Thank you for supporting CUMCΩs 
Girl Scouts! 

http://www.cal-pacmfsa.org
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Congratulations to Nora Logsdon! ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 

ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tƛŜ-.ŀƪƛƴƎ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ 
 

NoraΩs award-winning pie was a Pineapple Coconut Pie 
and the recipe is below: 
 

Crust- 
1 cup sliced almonds 
1/2 cup all-purpose flour, or einkorn all-purpose flour 
1 Tbsp. granulated sugar 
1/4 Tsp. salt 
1/4 cup unsalted butter 

Instructions 
o Preheat oven to 350 degrees and spray a 9" pie dish with cooking spray. 
o Pulse the sliced almonds in the food processor until they are finely chopped. Add the flour, sugar 

and salt and pulse a few more times until the ingredients are just combined. Pour in melted butter 
and pulse until a coarse paste forms. 

o Press the crust mixture into the pie dish using a flat-bottomed cup such as a measuring cup. 
o Bake the crust у–мл minutes until golden brown then remove from the oven to cool. 

 

Filling- 
8 oz. cream cheese, softened 
1 cup pineapple juice 
1/4 cup cream of coconut 
3.4 oz. box instant vanilla pudding 
1/2 cup canned, crushed pineapple-strained 
1/2 cup sweetened coconut flakes 
8 oz. cool whip 

Instructions: 
o In a large bowl, or the bowl of a stand mixer fitted with the whip attachment, beat cream cheese 

until completely smooth. With mixer on medium-low, slowly begin beating in the pineapple juice, 
scraping the bowl as often as necessary to ensure there are no lumps. 

o Once pineapple juice and cream cheese are combined and silky smooth, stir in cream of coconut 
and mix thoroughly. Add entire package of instant vanilla pudding and beat on medium-high 
speed for 2 full minutes until thick and creamy. Add pineapple and  1/ 2 of the sweetened coco-
nut. 

o Take the other 1/2 of sweetened coconut and spread it over the bottom of the prepared pie crust. 
Fold 2 cups of cool whip into the filling. Once whipped topping is fully incorporated, transfer filling 
into prepared pie crust and smooth into an even layer. Refrigerate about 4 hours or until firm. 

o Just before serving, top the pie with homemade whipped cream, sprinkle with toasted coconut, 
slice and serve! 

wŜŎƛǇŜ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ tƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ  
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The deadline for the    

June 13th issue of ¢ƘŜ 
²ƛƴŘƻǿ is Sunday, June 3.  

Help GREEN CUMC Receive ¢ƘŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ online! 

Email Jessica: churchoffice@claremontumc.info. 

Happy June Birthday!  Please contact the church office if we accidentally failed to list your birthday 

(or if we have it incorrect), and please accept our apologies! 

20 Ed Kania 
21 Cheryl Armstrong 
21 Fran Helgeson 
22 Trevor Losh-Johnson 
23 Aldrin Rhodes 
24 Sarah Zachary 
25 Jack Barrett 
26 Clara Lanesskog 
27 Gabriel Combs 
27 Dena Dissmeyer 
28 Marian Brown 

1 Gabrielle Williamson 
2 Betsy Laybourn 
3 Andrew Harris 
4 Harold Unland 
4 Pamela Williamson 
5 Anne Harrington 
7 Beth Mueller 
8 Mario Cordova 
8 Barton Thompson 
9 Jennifer Willsey 
11 Sara Domonoske 
13 Nia Mamea-Tuihalamaka 
14 Kristin Fertschneider 
14 Cathy Thompson 
15 Terry Givens 
15 Jane Hunyadi 
17 JoAnn Brewer 
17 Maisie Dawes 
17 Ethan Rincon 
18 Lourdes Orret 

mailto:churchoffice@claremontumc.info?subject=The%20Window%20online
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Office: (909) 624-9021 Fax: (909) 624-7308 
Toll Free: 1-844-251-6335  

churchoffice@claremontumc.info 
www.claremontumc.net 

/¦a/ ǿŀǊƳƭȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ 

Sunday Worship Service 
9:30 a.m. 

Sunday School Classes 
Children 9:50 - 10:30 a.m. 

Adults 10:45 a.m. 
Youth 10:50-11:20 a.m. 

Youth Group Sundays, 4-5 p.m. 

CUMC Clergy and Staff 
Rev. Mark Wiley ~ Lead Pastor x224 

Rev. Martha Morales ~ Minister of Education & Caring Ministries x231 
Jessica Johnston, M.Div. ~ Church Administrator x222 

Genaro Cordova ~ Facilities Engineer 
Jeri Bollman, M.S. ~ Director: CUMC Preschool, 909-624-8223 

Sara Swift Tharpe, M.Div. ~ Director: ChildrenΩs & Youth Ministries 
Dr. Laura Harrison ~ Director: Sanctuary Choir 

Katie Ledsinger ~ Organist; Director: The Circuit Ringers, CUMC Kids 
Choir, & Youth Chimes 

Dr. Barbara Durost ~ Drama Coordinator 
Haylee Coburn ~ Director: Preschool Music 

Marie Soltero and Elizabeth Slater ~ Nursery Attendants 
Mateo Mamea ~ Sunday Custodian 

Linda Sheldon ~ Wedding Coordinator 
Leeann Nabors ~ The Clinebell Institute, 909-447-6329, 909-451-3690 

Susie Holway ~ ¢ƘŜ ²ƛƴŘƻǿ Editor 

Located in the California-Pacific Annual Conference: 
Rev. Dr. Grant J. Hagiya  ~ Resident Bishop 

Rev. Jan Wiley ~ East District Superintendent 

The Window (USPS 581-130) is published bi-weekly by the Claremont United Methodist Church, Periodicals Postage 
paid at Claremont, CA.  POSTMASTER: send address changes to The Window, 211 W. Foothill Blvd., Claremont, CA 
91711 

Periodicals Postage 

Time Sensitive Material 
POSTMASTER PLEASE 
DO NOT DELAY 

Claremont United Methodist Church 
211 W. Foothill Blvd. 
Claremont, CA 91711 


